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Polyethylene-containing microplastic particles: health risk resulting from the 
use of skin cleansing and dental care products is unlikely 
 
BfR opinion No 32/2014, 3 January 2014 
 
Some cosmetic products such as peelings, shower gels and toothpastes are promoted as 
having an especially gentle cleansing effect on the skin or teeth. For this purpose, such 
products may contain microplastic particles which usually consist of polyethylene (PE) and 
are between 0.1 and 1 millimetre (mm) in size. 
 
The Federal Institute for Risk Assessment (BfR) has researched the question whether 
dermal absorption or unintentional oral ingestion of PE microplastic particles from cosmetic 
products pose a health risk. 
 
Microplastic particles used in peelings and shower gels are larger than 1 micrometre 
(equates to 0.001 millimetre). Given this particle size, it is not to be expected that 
foreseeable use of the products leads to absorption via healthy and undamaged skin.  
 
Microplastic particles from toothpaste can inadvertently be swallowed and thus ingested 
orally. Due to their molecular size, it is not to be assumed that the particles are absorbed via 
the gastrointestinal tract. Instead, they are much more likely to be excreted with the faeces. It 
is unlikely that during their passage through the gastrointestinal tract toxicologically relevant 
amounts of ethylene are released from the microplastic particles.  
 
Based on the current state of knowledge, the BfR therefore concludes that the use of 
cosmetic products containing PE microplastic particles does not pose a health risk to 
consumers. 
 
According to information provided by the industry, in addition to PE, polyurethane, nylon, 
polypropylene and ethylene-vinylacetate copolymers are less commonly used as microplastic 
particles in cosmetic products. The BfR does not have any information on chemical 
properties and purity, size distribution, application concentration or the product groups in 
which those microplastic particles are used.  
 
The full version of this BfR opinion is available in German on 
http://www.bfr.bund.de/cm/343/polyethylenhaltige-mikrokunststoffpartikel-gesundheitsrisiko-
durch-die-verwendung-von-hautreinigungs-und-zahnpflegemitteln-ist-unwahrscheinlich.pdf  
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